
                                                Sun City PRIDES 
                                             Membership Meeting 
                                               February 1, 2020 
 

Page 1 of 2 
02/05/2020 
 

 
 
Meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by President Molly Soblewski.    
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 
 
MCDOT:.  Daniel Wilson reported that irrigation has been installed at Del Webb and Cameo, 
and the sites are ready for planting.  Spraying continues. The cement pipes along Alabama from 
99th Avenue to 111th Avenue have been filled in with dirt to discourage pet owners from leaving 
bags of waste in the pipes.  Mike Will asked that the County trim the pine trees in PRIDES’ 
Park. 
 
New members:  There is one new member in Phase I, one new member in Phase II, and four 
new members in Phase III.    
 
Minutes:  The minutes of the January Membership meeting were read.  Jay Wood moved to 
accept the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Jerry Kavanagh, and the motion carried.   
 
Review of January Board meeting:  Officers were elected – Molly Soblewski – President; 
Ronn Enzweiler – Vice President; Rosie Swain – Secretary; and Steve Fribley – Treasurer.  The 
Board will request bids from three electricians for the completion of electrical work as part of the 
renovation of our building.  500 copies of the revised PRIDES flyer have been printed. 
 
Treasurer’s report:  Income for January was $300 in donations, plus $ 6,074.21 in 
unrecognized gain,  expenses were $2003.02, and the checking account balance as of January 
28th was $9,296.43.  Jay Wood moved to accept the report.  Jerry Kavanagh seconded the 
motion, and the motion carried. 
 
Beautification Committee:   Planting along Del Webb and Cameo will begin this coming week.  
Fifty-one (51) dead or dying trees will be replaced along Alabama, as well as a few along 107th.   
The Beautification Committee will meet sometime this month. 
 
Old Business:    
 Events coordinator – Arbor Day 2020 celebration is scheduled for 9:00 a.m., March 26th. 
 Building-Equipment manager – nothing new 
 Appreciation luncheon – today is the last day to sign up. 
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New Business:   
 Fall potluck at the garage – Perhaps this would be a good opportunity to have an open  
  house and show off the building renovations. 
 Bob Pulkinghorn – Bob’s family advises that there will be no formal services for Bob.   
  A memorial tree will be planted on Arbor Day. 
 
The money jar was won by Tom Peters. 
 
The next meeting will be March 7, 2020. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Rosie Swain 


